            PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th March 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Peter England, Anthony Brown, Graham Rennie, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Debbie Brown and Mike Jones.
The Pembroke & Pembroke Dock NPT were represented at the meeting by PCSO 8028 Andrew Griffiths and PCSO Emma Thomas.

Apologies for absence were received from: Rev. Roger Hart, Christine John (Chairman), Mel John and Cllr Carolyn Fortune.
The Vice Chairman thanked the members and PCSOS from the NPT for attending the March meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association; then went on to ask if the members agreed that the minutes of the A.G.M. held on the 8th February 2011 gave an accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the minutes of the A.G.M. be accepted as published, and Anthony Brown seconded his proposal.
Damage to the fencing along the pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road
The damage to the fencing was reported at the A.G.M. last month. Cllr Tony Wilcox said he had spoken with Matt Cloud (PCC Right of Way Officer) about the damaged fence, and Matt said he would contact the solicitors acting for the developer of the nearby properties on the matter. 
Transfer of the P&BCA account to the newly elected Treasurer
Cllr Maureen Colgan (Treasurer) said she had received Tim McMahon’s letter of resignation from the post of Treasurer to the P&BCA. The letter will be sent to the bank manager at the Britannia B.S. office so that the stewardship of the P&BCA funds can be passed on to her.

Christine John (Chairman) and Cllr Tony Wilcox will act as signatories.

Reinstating the Neighbourhood Watch area around Pennar and Bufferland

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) said that PCSO 8020 Nadia Sullivan is presently looking into the possibility of reinstating the Neighbourhood Watch around the Pennar & Bufferland ward. PCSO Andrew Griffiths said he would obtain some information packs to help the appointed co-ordinators.

Recruitment of a School Crossing Patrol for Treowen Road

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that finding a replacement for the post of School Crossing Patrol, to ensure the safety of children crossing Treowen Road between the Spar grocery store and Cross Park is a matter of great urgency owing to the high volume of traffic at school times .Tony asked the Secretary to write to John Gobbi (Schools Safety Officer) asking him to give the recruitment of a replacement School Crossing Patrol high priority.

Objections to certain aspects of plans for future housing development under the Pembrokeshire Local Development Plan

The Secretary passed around the members the letter he was asked to write to the PCC Planning Office at County Hall, Haverfordwest, setting out the objections of the many residents of the Imble Lane / Springfield Road areas, to certain aspects of two housing development plans for Bufferland. 

On one 6.8 acre site, ‘North of Imble Lane’, the plan is to build 96 (min.) dwellings, and on another 4.42 acre site, ‘East of Hill Farm’, the plan is to build 63 dwellings. It is proposed that all the traffic going to and from these two sites will have to pass along Imble Lane to obtain access to Pembroke Road. The upper section of Imble Lane is just 4.9 metres wide, and already has to cope with the traffic from Springfield Road, Imble Lane, Imble Close, The Cricketers’ Lodge, Elizabeth Court and the greater part of the traffic from the estates along Arthur Morris Drive. Alternative access roads for one or maybe both sites should be found if severe congestion and accidents are to be avoided.
A muscular approach to St Patrick’s Community Hall!
Debbie Brown asked if a group of keep fit enthusiasts could bring their gym equipment to the hall on one day of the week to pump up their muscles. The St Pat’s Committee will consider the request, and decide on the day that the hall might be available.
Pembroke Dock Town Council’s application to have land at the west end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
A public inquiry is to be held in the E-Commerce Centre, Waterloo, at which (hopefully) a decision in favour of the town council’s application to have the land at the west end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green will be made. Those members who signed affidavits will be invited to attend meetings with the town council’s appointed barrister in St Patrick’s Community Hall, where they will be briefed to acquaint them about court procedures, and how they should present their evidence about the land being continuously used by local residents for recreational purposes for more than twenty years. 
Some ‘agro’ down Imble Street way!
PCSO Andrew Griffiths reported that there have recently been incidents of anti-social behaviour in Imble Street. Some youths have been apprehended and reported to the Anti Social Behaviour Office.

The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.20 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, the 12th April 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
